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Bulletin – 1: 
 
Event:   2022 Lazer Rally of the Bay 
Date of event:  13th August 2022 
Permit No:  222/1308/05 
Bulletin Date:  1st August 2022 

 

To: All Competitors with a vehicle fitted with a turbocharger or supercharger 

From: Event Scrutineer and Event Stewards 

Restrictor and Logbook Check – Friday 12th August 2022  
 
The National Rally Standing Regulations – Vehicle General clause 3.1 - SUPERCHARGER 
SEALING REQUIREMENTS were updated in the 2022 Motorsport Australia Manual.  

To ensure that all requirements are met, all vehicles fitted with a turbocharger or 
supercharger will be checked at the 2022 Lazer Rally of the Bay. The Event Scrutineer will be 
checking to see if the vehicle is fitted with an appropriate restrictor. 

Under the regulations, each competitor is required to fit the restrictor and to fit the necessary 
sealing wire with enough additional length so that a seal can be fitted whilst the turbo 
remains fitted to the vehicle. In some cases, the actual measurement of the restrictor is not 
always easy, however the fitment of a restrictor can be at least visually checked, and seal 
should be fitted. The seal details should be recorded in the Vehicle Logbook and a statement 
that the restrictor has been measured (and what size) at the time of sealing or not. See 
Diagram 1: Recommended wiring method for the restrictor (turbocharger).  

If the competitor has a restrictor that has not been sealed, and the Event Scrutineer does not 
have the time or the equipment at the 2022 Lazer Rally of the Bay to fit the seal, a note will 
be made in the Logbook and the competitor will need to organise a seal to be fitted before 
competing at the next Motorsport Australia rally event. 

Failing to fit a Restrictor is a non-compliance with the Standing and Event Regulations and 
could be considered a false declaration on the Statement of Vehicle Compliance whereby the 
Competitor has signed this declaration stating that their automobile complies with all 
regulations for the event. 

The Event Stewards at the 2022 Lazer Rally of the Bay will be conducting an audit of logbooks, 
entry documentation and scrutiny related forms to identify and note vehicles which may need 
action to bring them in line with current regulations and requirements. 

2022 Lazer Rally of the Bay Schedule for Restrictor and Logbook Checks: 

All competitors with a vehicle fitted with a turbocharger or supercharger must present their 
vehicle to the Event Scrutineers at the time and venue specified below. The Competitor must 
also present to the Event Stewards their logbook and a printed copy of their filled in Vehicle 
Compliance Form at the same time. 

  Date: Friday 12th August 2022 
Time: Between 6:00pm and 8:00pm 
Venue: Batemans Bay Marina Resort, 49 Beach Rd, Batemans Bay 

Front Car Park: As you turn into the driveway, turn right into 
the Visitor car park opposite reception. See Diagram 2: Map 

https://www.motorsport.org.au/docs/default-source/manual/rally/2022/national-rally-standing-regulations--vehicles-general-2022-1.pdf?sfvrsn=545175e2_2
https://www.motorsport.org.au/docs/default-source/manual/rally/2022/national-rally-standing-regulations--vehicles-general-2022-1.pdf?sfvrsn=545175e2_2
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Diagram 1: Recommended wiring method for the restrictor (turbocharger): 
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Diagram 2: Location Map for Restrictor and Logbook Check: 

 

Location of Restrictor and Logbook Check 
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